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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2013 11:30 AM

To: Financial Disclosures (Elections)

Cc: Lopez, Carolina D. (Elections); Moore, Shania (COC); Centorino, Joseph (COE); Diaz-

Greco, Gilma M. (COE)

Subject: New Appointee to the Board (INQ 13-181)

Hello Carmen,

The County Ethics Code at Sec. 2-11.1 (i)(1) only requires that board members file financial disclosure
forms by July 1st of the year following the year in which they serve.

Unlike state law, the County ordinance does not require a newly appointed County board member to file a
financial disclosure form within 30 days of appointment.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, SENIOR STAFF ATTORNEY
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601
Main Number: 305 579-2594
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Bofill, Carmen (Elections) On Behalf Of Financial Disclosures (Elections)
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 4:54 PM
To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)
Cc: Financial Disclosures (Elections); Lopez, Carolina D. (Elections); Moore, Shania (COC)
Subject: New Appointee to the Board

Good afternoon Ms. Frigo,

I have a new board member that just got appointed this month, he was inquiring if he needed to file his Source of
Income this year as a new appointee, I know that the State requires them to file within 30 days of the date of his
appointment. Does that apply to County Board Members also.

Please let me know to advise the Board Member and future references.

Thank you,

Carmen Bofill
Financial Disclosure and Outside Employment Coordinator
Miami Dade Elections Department
2700 NW 87

TH
Avenue

Miami, Florida 33173
305-499-8413-Office
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financial.disclosures@miamidade.gov


